
PROCEEDINGS OF THE LOCAL BRANCHES 
“All papers presented to the Association and its branches shall become the property of the 

Association, with the understanding that  they are not to be published in any other publication 
than those of the Association, except by consent of the Committee on Publication.”-By-Laws, 
Chapter X, Art. 111. 

Reports of the meetings of the Local Branches should be mailed to the Editor on the day 
following the meeting, if possible. Minutes should be typewritten, with wide spaces between the 
lines. Care should be taken to give proper names correctly, and manuscript should be signed by 
the reporter. 

T O  TEE BRANCHES OF THE AMERICAN PHAR- 
MACEUTICAL ASSOCLATION : 

On account of the campaign for the Fourth 
Liberty Loan, meetings of Branches were not 
held. Soon thereafter the prevalence of influ- 
enza interfered with the meetings, but i t  is 
hoped that the Branches will soon again begin 
holding their monthly meetings regularly. The 
JOURNAL will be pleased to  receive the papers 
read a t  the Branches and recommended for 
publication. 

Druggists of Wilkes-Barre, Pa., and vicinity 
organized the Luzerne County Branch of the 
American Pharmaceutical Association with 
fifty-one members. This shows the possibility 
of establishing many more Branches through- 
out the country, and the idea of inviting the 
pharmacists of the county wherein the Branch 
is to be organized to  affiliate is a good one, and 
makes i t  possible to discuss business matters 
in which not only the druggists of one city 
are interested, but throughout the county. 
There are many topics of particular interest 
at the present time, especially in view of the 

fact that the beginning of the end of the war 
is at hand. 
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CHICAGO. 
The invitations to the ninety-seventh 

monthly meeting of the Chicago Branch of the 
American Pharmaceutical Association, t o  be 
held at  the City Club October 17th, 8 : m  
P.M., announced as  the topic of the meeting 
“Organized Pharmacy Is Doing Its War 
‘Bit’ in a Great Big Way.” 

The presidents or secretaries of ten phar- 
maceutical organizations had been asked to 
respond with a ten-minute report on the war 
activities of their organization. Many accep- 
tances had been received and arrangements 
completed for a dinner to  precede the meeting 
when announcement was made by our State 
authorities that all public gatherings must be 
prohibited on account of the spread of the 
influenza epidemic. Therefore this meeting 
has been indefinitely postponed by order of 
the Executive 
Branch. E 

Committee of the Chicago 
N. GATHERCOAL, Secretary. 

CORRESPONDENCE 
CORRECTION FOR ARTICLE ON SILVER COMPOUNDS. 

October 24, 1918. 
EDITOR JOURNAL OF THE AMERICAN PHAR?dACEUCICAL ASSOCIATION : 

Correction for article on Silver Compounds, JOURNAL OF TEE AMERICAN PHARMACEUTICAL 
ASSOCIATION, August 1918, page 679, first and second lines of paragraph headed “Technic,” 
should read : 

“One Cc. of a I :IO solution of the silver salt is diluted with 10 Cc. of distilled water and 
shaken with 0.5 Gm. of ‘Lloyd’s Reagent,’ etc.” 

very truly yours, 
(Signed) TORALD So~wsamv. 

Cleveland, October 24, 1918. 


